CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

Garden Grove Sanitary District Advisory Commission

The meeting of the Garden Grove Sanitary District Advisory Commission was called
to order on Wednesday July 15, 2009 at 4:00 p.m.

Present: Commissioners: Arbgast, Mitchell, Pearce, and Rogers
Absent: Chair Brietigam
Also Present: A. J. Holmon, Commission Advisor, Brent Hayes, Public Works,

Hershal Skidmore, Finance, Monica Neely, Finance and
Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary

Commissioner Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes
April 15, 2009:

It was moved and seconded to receive and file the minutes of
April 15, 2009 with one minor change. The motion carried
unanimously.

Items for Discussion:
A. 2009 REFUSE SERVICE RATE CPI ADJUSTMENT

Letter was mailed to each resident regarding CPI adjustment
and online payments for faster processing of the payments.
There is usually a longer time delay for in-house processing.
No staff jobs will be cut because of this. This will have no
effect on county fees.

B. Prescription Drug/Pharmaceutical Disposal

Do not throw prescription drugs or pharmaceuticals down the
drains-instead crush/and or dispose of them in tightly closed
containers or mix with used coffee grounds. Some
drugstores will take them on a voluntary basis.

C. Sanitary Sewer System Maintenance Update
Brent Hayes gave a synopsis of City Projects under

construction. There have been some storm drain complaints
but everything is running fine. It was noted that Garden



Grove is very flat but everything is functioning properly at

this time.
Matters from NONE
the Advisor:
Matters from
the Commission:
Concerns:

e Include street closures and major construction on city
website.

« Why are some parks being watered during the day?

« Do water-softening devices waste water?

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Kosemarre Jacot
Recording Secretary
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